Special Meeting – Valley County Airport Commission
Wednesday, March 25, 2015

5:30 p.m.

Wokal field Airport Terminal

PRESENT: Kristie Brabeck, Chairman; Russell Leader, Jayson Nelson, Darryll Morehouse, Paul Koski, Lucas Locke, Airport Manager

OTHERS:  County Commissioner Paul Tweten, Bob Lipscomb

FUEL FARM LEAK: During the weekend of March 21 a suspected fuel leak was detected somewhere between the self-service island and the fuel farm.  There was water detected when tested at the fuel island.  Some fuel had also made it through the surface of the asphalt by the island.  No water was detected at the fuel farm itself.  County Commissioners were notified along with the DEQ.   Tom Pointer was able to check for the potential leak.  County Commissioner Paul Tweten updated the Airport Commission regarding the plan to address the leak.  Thursday, the County along with Fossum Ready Mix will be up to start looking for the leak.  Discussion regarding the fuel trucks and their capacity to handle fuel needs for the airport until a solution regarding the leak is found was held.  Lucas again reminded the Board that the LL100 truck needs a brake job and the water pump will soon have to be replaced.  Other avenues of back up fuel options were discussed.  Lucas is going to check with Breezy from City Services for a backup fuel truck and suggestions.
Meters on all the fuel trucks and the fuel farm need to be replaced.  Discussion occurred.  A motion was made by Paul Koski and seconded by Russell Leader to replace the meters as needed.  Motion carried.
The Syntech Systems maintenance contract is up.  Discussion occurred.  A motion was made by Paul Koski and seconded by Darryll Morehouse to renew the contract with Syntech Systems.  Motion carried
 ENGINEER SELECTION:  Discussion regarding the selection of an engineering firm was held.  A short list of engineering firms was discussed narrowing the list down to the top two.  Dowel Engineering and Morrison-Maierle were selected as the top two firms.  After further discussion, a motion was made by Darryll Morehouse to accept Dowel Engineering.  Discussion was held with questions on fees and experience.  Motion died for lack of a seconded.  It was decided that interviews should be held to ask more questions of each firm.  Chairman Kristie Brabeck will set up the interviews.  Recommendation for a firm will be decided at the April meeting.
TERMINAL FLOOR BID:  Two bids were received for fixing of the floor issues at the pilot/fuel pumps door at the northwest end of the building. Bid from D.R. Durell Construction Inc. for $1,564.00 and Bid from Beard Home Improvements LLC for $1,950.00.  Discussion was held regarding the bids and work involved.  A motion was made by Paul Koski and seconded by Jayson Nelson to accept the bid from Beard Construction.  Motion carried.  Lucas will contact them.
PAVEMENT:  The asphalt pavement in the parking lot and road into the airport has deteriorated to a point that there are holes developing.  This needs to be addressed along with asphalt pavement repair regarding the fuel leak work.  Discussion occurred and some names were brought up to get a bid for the repairs.  Adams Asphalt of Malta and Century Paving were mentioned.  Lucas will contact both and get recommendations from the Glasgow City office.

Meeting adjourned.
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